
BRUFC COMMITTEE MEETING NOTE 
4 November 2020 
 

Apologies: Tracie Davies, James Cridland 

 

 

New actions in Green 

1. Facilities  

● BSA legal claim 
 

CM updated in JC absence. Still no word from the judge. Was supposed to be 3 
weeks. Has now been 4 weeks. JC will chase with our legal team. 

 
● Oxford Road – removal of property 

 
CM updated in JC absence. We have permission to move scrum machine and defib 
to Whitelands. Scrum machine won’t be able to use for some time, so just need to 
move it. Defib, will need electrical installation, just remove from OR. Need a volunteer. 
 
Action: SB agreed to look into arranging Chris (Dabell?) dad to move the scrum 
machine. Will visit Oxford Rd to measure. 

Action: CM will check if Francois can remove defib for club 

● Whitelands/Bicester School update   
 
CM updated in JC/AT absence. Whitelands can’t reduce fees. AT had secured 
Bicester school, potentially for older Minis too (U10-13). On hold now due to 
lockdown.  
 
Golf Club has offered their driving range for us. Approx size of two rugby pitches for 
short-medium term.  

 
● Long-term update  

AG  Andy Gordon AL Andy Lamb CM Craig Morley 

KU Keith Upton 
 

OW Owen Wiliams SB Sally Boswell 

SG Simon Grater     



No real progress to report update. OW/AC continue to look at options. Land next to 
golf club driving range owned by WGI, which we are looking into. Combined, the site 
could offer a lot of space. One of many options longer-term. 

 

2. Community 

● Remembrance Sunday update 
 

CM has secured a 14:30 time slot. Only one person from the club can attend. No 
volunteers with strong desire to do it, so CM will lay wreath on behalf of the club. 

 
3. Volunteers Update 

Kate Gambrill not present. 

 

4. RugbySafe issues  

● COVID19 update 
 

Back to Stage A. One extra positive case in U10 coach but nobody self isolating due 
to guidance. 

 
● Annual non-COVID19 risk assessment 

 
SB started will update next month 
Action: SB to share draft risk assessment and update next meeting 

 
● Medical Emergency Action Plan 

 
SB almost completed. Need a couple of details. Also done first aid risk assessment. 
Haven’t started critical incident policy.  
Action: SB to share draft MEAP and update next meeting 

 
● Safeguarding & DBS  

 
AL updated that we had 3 ongoing DBS applications. Assessment on GMS submitted 
to RFU. Gap until 3 Jan for more DBS renewals. 
 
AL hadn’t started bad weather policy but will do for next meeting. 
 
CM drafted new anti-bullying policy. Zero-tolerance. Brief mention in Code of 
Conduct. But Parents in Sport week, NSPCC recommended sports clubs have one. 



Used their template. Opportunity to remind coaches/team admins/parents etc. Also 
a mechanism for reporting i.e. to Andy. 
 
KU referred to previous document (subsequently shared – an RFU document from 
2006). CM to finalise with KU to send to members and coaches. 
 
Action: AL to share draft bad weather policy and update next meeting (Jenny Bosley 
at CB has an ORFU version, and other clubs have policies in place). 

Action: KU/CM to finalise anti-bullying policy 

 
5. Playing Offer update [CM] 

● Ready4Rugby Festival  
 

Postponed due tp COVID19 
 

● Player Recruitment initiatives 
 
Council agreed funding to do school recruitment. Primarily for girls. Spoken to JD. 
Likely on hold now due to lockdown. They also agreed to fund launch of touch rugby. 
Promotion to Cherwell DC FAST members - need an incentive. 
 

● Player retention issues 
 
U13 Gosford and U14 lost 12 to Chinnor 

 
6. Finances  

● Budget update 
 
AT not present. 
 
CM secured a Sport England grant of just under £10k for:  
➔ Coaching courses 
➔ Mental health first aid 
➔ Venue hire (pitch fees) 
➔ Equipment purchase 
➔ PPE, sanitiser, cleaning  

 
Action: AT to circulate budget update ASAP 

● Financial Procedures Policy 
 

Action: AT to circulate draft in advance of next meeting for discussion 

● Sponsorships 
 



On the agenda but missed. CM update: SNAP profile is live. Only £2k income this 
season from Bicester Village, aside from Cridlands 
 
No others sponsors forthcoming. CM contacted previous sponsors. Several not 
renewing. Combination of COVID19 and loss of revenue, us not playing games etc. 
CM will keep pushing 

 
● Memberships update 

 
498 active, 19 pending, 3 suspended. Most issues dealt with. Few VPs outstanding. 
 
AG asked if we could stop deregistrations of non-members. CM noted that nobody 
had been deregistered. We have over 1,000 non-members associated with BRUFC. 
CM reiterated his view of the the need to remove non-members from the club on 
GMS. 
 
At present we are holding data of people without a legitimate reason for doing so i.e. 
they've left the club. The RFU states "it is important to make regular checks, perhaps 
at the start of each season, to check whether it is still necessary to keep each 
individual’s data." 
 
It is not a legitimate reason to retain data – and in many cases sensitive personal 
data including dates of birth, medical conditions etc. – on individuals who we think 
might want to hear from us because they were once involved in the club. This doesn't 
pass the threshold of legitimate use of data under GDPR according to the ICO 
guidance. CM’s understanding is that you cannot assume consent. 
 
CM did not plan to send out messages via GMS to all 1,500 individuals associated 
with the club for this reason. Our club newsletter is a members newsletter. 
 
Due to the fines associated with misuse of data, and data collection and retention, 
we need to err on the side of caution. We also need to to take into account the 
time/resource available to us as volunteers. CM said this means not retaining 
information on people who are not actively involved with the club (i.e. as members, 
players or volunteers). 
 
We've informed people without memberships that they will be deregistered (removed 
- this is not aimed at players) from the club, unless they purchase a membership. 
There is a free "registered supporter" membership option for those who wish to 
remain in touch, we also have a website, Facebook, and Twitter account. This is the 
easiest way to ensure we are only holding the data on GMS that we need for 
legitimate purposes of running the club.  
 
VPs and others who have paid for memberships via BACS/standing order have had 
memberships applied to their GMS profile (AT has passed on names, CM and TD 
have added the membership to their profile). They will receive updates. 
 



GMS does not allow us to remove people from the club who hold a club volunteer 
position, or are registered as a player at the club. They will be exempt from the bulk 
removal of individuals. 
 
The RFU is deregistering all players from clubs next season. This will become an 
annual process to ensure only relevant data is retained and information is 
reconfirmed each season. The individuals will remain associated with the club and 
we will be expected to make the checks referenced in the second para of this email. 

 
AG asked for a small group to look at the issue. KU suggested he follow up with CM 
 
Action: KU to follow up with CM on data protection and plans to remove 
non-members from GMS 

● Crowdfunder  
 
On the agenda but missed. Raised £2,211 when Gift Aid added it’s £2746.50 
 

● Christmas auction/raffle  
 
On the agenda but missed. 22 businesses donated. Add Golf club vouchers. 
 

● Review of kit supplier 
 

HC not present.  
 

Action: HC to review supplier options in advance of next meeting and present options 
for discussion 

 
7. Leadership 

● ORFU updates 
 

KU noted county finance AGM next week. He raised four points: 
 
➔ Significant rise in turnover which is good, any detail as to the why (25k other 

income)? 
➔ What were the 16k costs associated with the World Cup Event? 
➔ What is the Immediate Support Fund and where is its report on expenditure of 

30k? 
➔ What is the 15k expenditure on Governance and why has it risen by 30%? 

 
County support fund for clubs with overheads. Their income was down by 7%.  

 
● Equality & Diversity 

 



Standing agenda item at KU request. 
 

8. AOB 

● Membership fee refund 
 

AG asked if we'll be giving refunds to people for November on memberships. 
 
CM disagreed and thought it would not only be messy but also unnecessary. Our 
pitch hire costs had increased (doubling at Chesterton and Whitelands) yet we had 
frozen fees. Seniors have already had theirs reduced and were using pitches over the 
summer (since July).  
 
CM noted we've been running a crowdfunder and trying to get people to pay their 
memberships due to the financial straits we find ourselves in, it would be very odd to 
start giving money back to people. 
 
We have no reserves, which is partly why we were desperately looking for additional 
funds. CM suggested we look at a reserves policy. 
 
If we gave refunds, offered a rebate or discounts on next year, the administration 
would cause too much of a headache.  
 
The Sport England grant allows us to spend £950 on equipment. CM suggested we 
take that and buy balls, at least for mini players. For Juniors and Seniors, maybe 
something else. But think we should not be issuing refunds.  
 
KU suggested we need to look at it. For further discussion on next meeting. 

 
Action: Reserves Policy and Memberships to be discussed at next meeting (including 
future membership options). Actions for AT (Reserves Policy) and AT/TD 
(memberships). 

 


